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1950 Studebaker Pickup Truck 2R5 Owner: John & Janice Krippner 

 
 www.pantowners.org                                

Volume 51           Number 4          April 2022 

 

 

Pan Siftings  
                                                          

 
April 14th General Mtg 7:30 pm at The Moose                     
April 17th Happy Easter                                                      
April 21st Board Mtg 7 pm at The Moose                            
April 26th Pan Siftings Articles Due                                   
April 30th Ditch Cleanup See details page 4                              
May 12th General Mtg 7:30 pm at Duane Gilleland’s Garage           
May 19th Board Mtg 7 pm at The Moose                              
May 21st Spring Tour  Details Page 9                                                      
May 24th Pan Siftings Articles Due                                               
May 30th Happy Memorial Day                        

Car Of The Month 

1983 Bertone X1/9.Owner: Jason & Shannon Adamski 
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Mission Statement:  
 To Preserve The History Of The Pan Automobile; To Introduce And Edu-
cate Current And Future Generations About The Collector Car Hobby; To 
Promote Fun And Fellowship Amongst Its Members And To Invest Time, 

Talent, And Capital Into Future Club Projects And Functions. 

 
 
 
1983 Bertone X1/9 
Owner Jason & Shannon Adamski 
Vehicle is 1983 Bertone X1/9, mid engine 
75 hp 1500, 5sp fuel injection, 1800 lb. curb weight, removable 

targa roof panel car. The X1/9 was originally built by Fiat in 1972 in Turin, Italy and continued till 
1982. Fiat in 1982 was going through tough times and no longer wanted to produce or import the X1/9 
to the US. Nuccio Bertone (BERTONE) the designer of the body took over the production in early 
1983 and continued until his death in 1989. Nuccio Bertone was also the designer for Lamborghini, 
Ferrari, Pininfarina, Volvo and Alfa Romeo. My car is 1 of only approximately 140 imported in 1983 to 
the US because of it’s uncertain future with the new badging BERTONE. It is nearly all original with 
the exception of a modified exhaust and header. It has just under 11,000 miles on it. Thanks for vot-
ing for our car. Jason and Shannon Adamski.  

 
Car Of The 

Club Officers & Board Members 

President:        Bob Halliday                         Car Show Chair:  Dennis Arntson        

Vice Pres:   Roger  Holt                       Pan Committee:  Keith Bauman     Mark Ebnet  

Secretary:  Tina Holt                                                          Dennis Arntson   Dave Bentley 

Treasurer:   Bob Salmonson                   Bruce Theisen    John Trutwin      

Sgt.Of Arms: Tom Hall                                                           Ed Bauer            Bob Halliday            

                           Doug Rask          Ray Maciej            

Directors: Kevin Sanders                           

           Dan Arntson                 Hospitality:   Cheryl Voigt   Trisha Thiel  

  Keith Bauman                                   

                     Tim Carlson                                    Historians:   Jim Stodolka   Bruce Theisen                  
            Randy Fischer  

                     Jim Stodolka                                 Newsletter:  Jim Zwilling                                                        
  

 Web Master:  David Dickson                            pansiftings@yahoo.com    jzwilling47@gmail.com                                 
                                                                                                

  Please note: These officers and members phone numbers can be found in your membership roster. Thank You                      
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Hi Everyone, We made it to April, and winter is winding down. 
I won’t say it is over, because we have had some big snow 
storms during April in the past few years (global warming I 
guess). First of all, if there are any questions or concerns you 
have about the club, you can voice them at one of our board 
meetings or if you can’t attend a board meeting, or don’t feel 
comfortable speaking to the board, please let me know. I want 
to make sure any and all questions and concerns are addressed 
and we follow through with an answer. At the March general meeting I was made aware of a problem 
we were having with P.O.S. not getting address corrections for the Siftings mailings. I discussed 
this with Doug and Tina and they stated the POS contact was not returning their calls. Tina has 
since paid them an in person visit and has reported the issue should now be resolved. If it is still a 
problem, please let us know. At our March board meeting, the question was posed as to who is cov-
ered by our insurance to pull the Pan trailer or drive the Pan cars. Bob S. will be working with Doug 
to get an answer for this question. We were told someone had questioned the insurance coverage a 
few years ago, but it was not brought forward so an answer was never obtained. Again, please bring 
all questions and concerns forward. I don’t want things hanging open or questions unanswered that 
may result in wrong opinions or wrong communication or hard feelings within our club members. 
Thanks to Keith and Tim (and I think Barb helped also) for putting on a great spring banquet! The 
food was good, we had some good prizes and some fun. Congratulations to Doug Rask for being se-
lected to have his name placed on the Pan door. Doug filled the existing red door so plans are in the 
works to make a second green Pan door. Plans are also in the works to have the Pan door displayed at 
our show, most likely by the Pan cars. And of course, thanks again to Bruce Theisen for chairing a 
great, successful 2021 car show! As I write this Dennis and I are yet to have our website meeting 
with the Next X guys, but we will have had our meeting and be able to provide an up-date for web 
site plans at the April general meeting. One of the other items I’m focusing on this year is getting 
more awareness of the Pan car, it’s history and our club out to the general public. I have a list of Pan 
car events in the Siftings that either we have already scheduled or are working on scheduling for 
this year. I will keep you all up-dated on these events and, some will involve participation of other 
club cars as well as the Pan. As I stated at the March meeting, Duane Gilleland has agreed to host 
our May meeting at his facility in St. Joe. again this year, and I have since talked to Roy Bernick who 
has also agreed to host our June meeting back at his facility. On behalf of the club, I thank both of 
these gentlemen for their hospitality! It is greatly appreciated, since we all enjoy admiring the col-
lections, they both have! Enjoy the vehicles God has blessed us with and have fun in our hobby!  

President’s Report 

Bob Halliday Your Club President  

      Sauk-Rapids/Rice Middle School Car Show 
                         901 1/2 St S, Sauk Rapids, MN 56379 
 
May 20, 2022   9:00 AM to 12:00 PM.  Southwest parking lot.  4 groups of students 
will be visiting the cars with their Social Studies teachers.  Each group will have 

about 90 students.  Each group will have approximately 35 minutes to view the cars. 
The Social Studies teachers teach about how the assembly line made cars affordable and truly 
changed American culture.  They have included the Pan Motor Company over the past 3 years as 
well.  They also teach about  car culture in the years after WWII.  They have expressed interest in 
having around 20 cars that represent these time periods, essentially from the turn of the century 
through the 1960’s.   
If you would like to show one of your cars at this event and share it with these middle school stu-
dents please contact Beth Reimer at bethreimer73@gmail.com or call her at (320) 267-0192 after 
3:30 PM.  She will let the Social Studies teachers know the make, model and year of the cars that 
will be at the show so they can give their students an opportunity to explore them online before 
coming to the show. 

mailto:bethreimer73@gmail.com
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 Vice Presidents Report                                                                             
 

 Hi Everyone, Spring is finally here. The snow is melting, and 
the birds are chirping. Time to start getting our cars ready for 
car shows and cruises. I was very glad to see such a great turn 
out at the Spring Banquet. I got to meet a lot of new faces and 
reconnect with some old friends too. I talked with Don Wieber 
at the Banquet, and he told me that he will be taking care of 
getting us information about the car show in St Joe. Also, I am 
in contact with Lily Prince about the car show that is going to 
be at the St Cloud Technical College. It is scheduled for May 
7th , 2022, not sure of a time yet. That is all for now. Hope everyone is still staying save and 
healthy.  

                                                    Roger Holt Vice President                                                                

 

“ 

TRASH AND DASH 2022” 
DITCH CLEAN-UP & CAR 
CRUISE TIME!! It is time again for 
our MNDOT “Adopt-A-Highway” ditch 
clean-up effort. For those of you that 
may not know, the club is responsible 
for a two mile stretch of State Hwy 25 
between mile markers 109 and 111. This 
year we will be cleaning the ditches on 
Saturday April 30th 2022, see schedule 
below for times. If we have bad weath-
er that day, we will reschedule for the 
following Saturday at the same times 
noted below. FYI. Depending on the number of helpers, the cleanup effort will run between 1 to 1.5 
hours. Following clean up, we will do a car cruise to an unknown destination (even unknown to me at 
this time) No need to pre-register! Schedule: 10:00AM - Meet at Les & Fran Adelman’s “garage” 
located at 3225 125th St. NE. Rice, MN (just west of “Silver Corners” on County Rd 2). Drive your 
classic, old, custom, whatever to pick up “trash and dash” in vehicle (trash will not be placed in your 
vehicle). 10:15AM sharp! - Leave for the ditches! 11:45AM (or so) – Return to Les & Fran’s to reor-
ganize for a car run. So bring your best ride for this “Trash and Dash” event. Once again, and as al-
ways, thanks to Les and Fran for the use of their garage. Be sure to wear weatherproof boots, warm 
clothes if the weather is bad, good work gloves and a poking stick if you have one (less bending over). 
We will have heavy duty trash bags, and bright colored vests available to wear. If questions you can 
call me at (320)333-6019. Thanks! Dennis Arntson (aka – 2022 Car Show Chairperson)  
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Car Show Chairman Report 
                                                                                                                              

 Hello Everyone, We are getting ever closer to our car show in 
August, and it will be here before you know it. Although I am 
working car show t-shirts and sweatshirts later than I wanted 
to, I should have the design complete and sent out via email be-
fore our April General Meeting. I will have costs available by the 
April meeting as well and will start taking orders (for the cloth-
ing that is). I am being told I will have printed shirts in time for 
our May General Meeting, so bring your checkbooks….or cash. ++ Car Show flyers will be ready for 
distribution before April, first in electronic format and hardcopy to follow. ++ I haven’t made calls 
yet, but still looking for someone to run Gate Admissions for the show. If interested, please talk to 
Adam Nabours about required duties or myself. ++ We are in need of additional car show worker t-
shirts. I will be putting an order together. If you are either a new club member working the show, or 
an existing member in need of a new one, please let me know and I will get you on the list. If any 
member has one that they are not using, please bring them to the next General Meeting. ++Also look-
ing forward to seeing how the valve cover races will go this year. Thanks to Steve Wendt (the “guy-in
-charge” of the track) for helping out. Still need a second person to help Steve. If anyone wants to 
donate, lend, or help with building valve cover race cars for the show, please see Steve or myself. ++ 
Bob Halliday has scheduled a meeting with members of the Next-X Car Club on March 27th that he 
and I will attend to discuss our website. Thanks to Next-X for their help as we look at new ideas 
moving forward. We also plan to review and study ideas identified in the Pantowners Auto Club Con-
sulting Report developed by St. Cloud State University’s Management class in the spring of 2019, and 
presented by Barry Kirchoff. ++ Don’t forget, it’s time for Adopt-a-Highway ditch clean-up. Look 
elsewhere in the Siftings for more information. ++ I still have can koozies from our 50th Birthday 
Party free for all members who didn’t get one, and 50th Anniversary Window Stickers are for sale at 
$1 each. ++ Thanks also to Mark Ebnet, Bob Halliday, Dave Bentley and Keith Bauman for joining the 
Pan Committee. Hopefully this will be a great year for the Pan. Also thanks to Dave Dickson and Ron 
Paulson for their years on the Pan Committee. ++ One thing that hasn’t been discussed for a couple of 
years is the Youth Award. I plan to draft one up for distribution in early April and deliver to the 
schools in the area. ++ Remember…If you have a project you are working on, recently finished, or in-
tend to do, please write an article along with photos to Jim Zwilling. Would love to see your story. 
That’s all I have for now. Thanks and remember to…….enjoy the ride!                                                                                                              

                                                   Dennis Arntson (aka) CSC “Car Show Chairperson” 

 

                APRIL MODEL CAR DISPLAY 

April is our annual model car display, so bring your models to our 
monthly meeting. Old vintage models built in the past are welcome! 
There will even be an award for the favorite model built from a plastic 
kit. All members will be welcome to vote before the meeting starts. 

                                           WANTED 2023 CALENDAR CARS!                                                                                                   
We need cars for our 2023 calendar, so if you have a newly acquired ride or a recently finished pro-
ject, please get a picture of it to Darlene before the May meeting. Our new rules allow owners cars 
to be eligible for consecutive years, there is no longer the one-year gap. Also, if you have a car that 
was in the calendar years ago, it will be eligible as a re-run. Last year we only had 13 cars to pick 
from for 12 monthly positions, so let’s try for more participation!  
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Membership Meeting Minutes                           March 10th 2022  
 
CALL TO ORDER: Bob Halliday called the meeting to order at the Moose and Tom Hall led the mem-
bers in the pledge of allegiance.                                                                                                                      
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Carol Lauermann made a motion to accept the minutes as written and 
Dorothy Paulson seconded. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                                        
PRESIDENT: Bob talked about the computers needing upgrading and Doug Rask stated that they 
came under budget. Bob asked everyone to send in any stories of projects being worked on. Bob stat-
ed that the party that wanted the information about the Packard for the wedding has connected 
with the owner of the Packard. Bob also mentioned that the club now has business cards and wanting 
to get the Pan Car out to the public at Kimball Days for people to see.                                                                      
VICE PRESIDENT: Roger talked about getting together with Mark Benson to figure out a date for 
Warner Nobles funeral and when to get the red Pan Car ready. Also getting as many of the club 
members that are available to be in the procession to his final resting place.                                             
TREASURER: Doug gave the treasurers report. A motion was made by Barb Neske to accept the re-
port and Esther Ebnet seconded. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                                 
CAR SHOW CHAIRMAN: Dennis talked about needing sponsors for the Car Show and having the 
flyer ready in a couple of days for print. Dennis also talked about having a 2nd chairperson meeting 
and the need for gate worker. Benton County Fair Grounds board members thought the plaque was 
nice and the contract was signed. Dennis also talked about the ditch cleaning and car cruise set for 
the last Saturday in April.                                                                                                                          
BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 1st Year Kevin and Dan had a phone conference with a place for the fall 
banquet. 2nd Year Randy and Jim are considering the Sinclair Lewis Museum for the spring tour on 
May 21st. 3rd Year Keith and Tim have the Spring Banquet set up for March 19th at the Eagles and 
that there are a few more spots available if anyone else would like to go.                                                                  
SECRETARY: Tina has gotten a mailing list from P.O.S. Printing and has deleted people on the list 
that have not paid their dues for 3 years or more. Tina also asked the members to look at the previ-
ous Roster and make any correction to address, cars and spelling errors.                                                       
PAN COMMITTEE: Wants to use the Red Pan Car for Warner Noble Funeral. Dennis asked the 
members for volunteers to serve on the Pan Committee and will update the list.                                               
OLD BUSINESS: Bob asked members again to let him know if anyone would be interested in getting 
the Sifting online only.                                                                                                                                               
NEW BUSINESS: Darlene asked members to send in new pictures of their cars for the 2023 calen-
dar as soon as possible. Dennis Klug stated that April was model car month and would like members to 
bring in model cars that they have done of display and asked members if anyone had dash plaques 
from the 1992 and 1994 Car Shows.                                                                                                                     
ANNOUCEMENTS: The winners of this month’s card drawing were: Dennis Arntson, Bob Ebnet, Vic 
Ehresmann, Phyllis Balmer and Carol Lauermann. The badge drawing was Roger Dohrmann who was not 
present. Next month will be $50.                                                                                                                     
ADJOURNMENT: Jean Ebnet made a motion to adjourn, and Keith Bauman seconded, and motion was carried. 
Time 8:42pm                                                                                                   
 

                                                                                                                         Secretary Tina Holt 
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 Board Meeting Minutes                                 March 17th 2022               
                                                                                                                                                 
CALL TO ORDER: Bob called the meeting to order at The Moose and Dennis led the members in the 
Pledge of Allegiance                                                                                                                                
ROLL CALL: Tom Hall and Tina Holt were excused, the rest were in attendance.                                            
GUESTS: Slim Carlson, Roy Bernick and Beth Reimer. Slim had addressed a couple of concerns. 1) 
Driving the Pan Car for Warner Noble’s funeral procession. The date has yet to be determined, most 
likely once the weather breaks and the Pan Car can be out (Roger Holt is also coordinating times with 
the funeral home). 2) Who are authorized to drive the Pan Car and/or pull the Pan trailer? Questions 
were directed to what is allowed by insurance company. This was a question addressed in the past, 
Dennis will find out and check with current insurance policy. 3) Slim noted that our sign placards 
placed with the Pan Cars at our show are wrong. He noted the number of Pans produced exceeds the 
count listed, and production date ran later than posted. Dennis asked if Slim could come up with new 
wording. Roy Bernick said he would take care of printing any new updated signs. Beth was at the meet-
ing (because she misses the board), and to tell us about the upcoming car show at her middle school. 
Date is yet to be determined. She said they teach their students about the history of the Pan Motor 
Company, and would like for the Pan Car to be at their show again this year.                                                       
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: There was no discussion or comments. Keith Bauman made a motion to ac-
cept the minutes as written, Tim Carlson seconded. Motion was carried.                                                        
PRESIDENT: Bob told us of the upcoming General and Board Meeting dates and locations (see else-
where in the Siftings for more information). He noted that Pantown Brewing Co. is looking for our help 
with an event on June 7th . They would like to have the Pan Car there and some members (possibly 
Slim, Roy, Dennis, Bob and/or others) to do a presentation about the Pan Motor Company. Bob men-
tioned the desire to have the Pan Car out to many events this summer. Bob and Dennis will be meeting 
with NextX Car Club members on March 27th to discuss new ideas for our web page. Bob mentioned 
issues with Professional Office Services (POS) with our Sifting printing labels, Tina Holt will be coor-
dinating this effort.                                                                                                                                               
VICE PRESIDENT: Roger said he is continuing his efforts to find upcoming car shows for the sum-
mer. He also noted that Vic Spears was in the hospital.                                                                               
TREASURER: Bob Salmonson read through his report. Dennis made a motion to accept as written, 
Randy seconded. Motion carried. Bob mentioned he is continuing to work with Doug Rask to learn the 
program and set up the club computer. Bob will check with RBC to get a (new) representative to one 
of our meetings.                                                                                                                                             
SECRETARY: Tina was excused for this meeting, Dennis (filling in for Tina) had nothing to say other 
than Tina is doing a good job!                                                                                                                                   
CAR SHOW CHAIR: Dennis noted that the car show flyer will be out in the next couple of days. 
Should have t-shirt design available at the April General Meeting, and clothing should be at the May 
General Meeting for purchase. Bob and Dennis meet with the Fairboard, later Dennis was told costs to 
remain the same as last year. Will be looking to order more workers’ t-shirts. April 30th is ditch 
cleanup. Slim mentioned that the Pan Car being driven in the show last year was told they had to pay 
to enter. This was apparently a miscommunication at the gate and should not happen.                                             
BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 1st Year- Dan and Kevin had questions on how the budget works. They are 
working details for this fall. 2nd Year- Randy and Jim are set for May 21st. 3rd Year- Tim and Keith 
are ready for their banquet.                                                                                                                                   
BUSINESS: None noted.                                                                                                                                    
ANNOUNCEMENTS: Vic Spears is in the hospital.                                                                                                  
ADJOURMENT: Jim made a motion to adjourn and Randy seconded. Motion was carried.                                    
 
                                   Submitted by Dennis Arntson (for Tina Holt)  
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For Sale: 1923 Ford Model T Touring.  Original 4 cylinder Flat Head engine, older restoration, runs 
great, has Pioneer plates.  Been in family since 1951.  Stored inside, run regularly. Also 1953 Ford 
Crestline Victoria.  V8 Flat Head engine, 3 speed column shift with overdrive.  Excellent condition, 
stored inside.  Purchased from a Mecum auction In 2020.  Contacts for both are Jerry 320-287-
0105 or Andy 320-760-6620. 

For Sale: Four 1936 Ford wire spoke wheels, also front and rear axles. Call 320-685-3825. 

For Sale: Chrome big block chevy valve covers. Call Jim 320-406-3584 

Wanted: Someone to buy me -1926 Model T Roadster. Call Dennis Klug 320-251-3133. 

Wanted: Old broken, non-working power tools (corded or battery operated). I will take them apart 
and recycle. No money in it, just using up time keeping busy. Will pick up or drop off at meetings. 
Call Paul Schmidtbauer 320- 630-4219 

WANTED! 1900 THROUGH 1925 VEHICLES TO  APPEAR IN A MUSIC VIDEO THAT WILL BE 
FILMED BY THE OLD MATTHEW HALL LUMBER YARD OR THE PIONEER PLACE THEATRE 
THIS SUMMER IF YOU OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW IS INTERESTED PLEASE CALL BEN AT 
320-224-8316  

 2022 Pan Car Events/Appearances 

Warner Noble interment: To Be Determined – 
May? 

Sauk Rapids Rice Middle School Car Show: To 
Be Determined – May? 

Pan Town Brewery Pan History Presentation: 
June 7th  5 PM 

Pan Town Brewery Pan Stock Event: Pending -
weekend of Granite City Days 

Cars By The Creek show in Cold Spring: Pending 
July 30th . 7 AM - 2 PM 

Pan Town Brewery car show promotion: Pending 
-weekend of Aug.5th - 7th  

Kimball Days: Aug.12th . 1 PM – 7 PM 

Pantowners Car Show: Aug. 21st 7 AM-3 PM 

Lone Eagle Car Show in Little Falls: Sept. 11th 
7 AM-2 PM 

Pioneer Days in Albany: Pending -weekend of 
Sept. 15th  - 18th . 
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    St. Cloud Antique Auto Club 

PO Box  704 

St. Cloud, MN  56302-0704 

 

 

    Address Service Requested 

The Pantowners would like to thank the  
following local businesses for supporting    

the collector car hobby: 

⚫Batteries + Bulbs 

⚫Auto Value 

⚫Napa—Central MN 

⚫Dijital Majik Computers  

⚫O’Reilly Auto Parts 

& 

⚫POS Professional Office        
Services, Inc 

Membership Application 
St. Cloud Antique Auto Club, Inc 

To apply for membership or to get        
information about our Club,            

check out our website: 

www.pantowners.org 
-Or-                                          

send an email request and we                
will forward an application form to you 

pansiftings@yahoo.com 

 

FIRST CLASS 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

POS 

Pantowners Media Email:  
                pmedia@pantowners.org 

Facebook: “Pantowners-St. Cloud          

                     Antique Auto Club” 

Twitter: @PantownersSC 


